



Minutes 14th August 2019

**Held at Playford Operation Centre, Bishopstone Road,
Davoren Park**

1. **MEETING OPENED:** 6.32 pm
2. **WELCOME:** Chairperson welcomed everyone present.
3. **PRESENT:** Ron Jones (Chairperson), Coral Gooley (Minute Secretary), Geoff Pope, Shirley Harris, Shaun Barby, Pauline Frost, Maxwell Baumann, Allyson Dutschke, Kathy Reynolds, Cr Jane Onuzans, Rino Pace (COP), Melinda Rendell, Alison Dwyer, and Roxanne Withers - COP Volunteer Coordinator)
4. **APOLOGIES:** Cr Gay Smallwood-Smith, Sonja Taylor, John Amey (Vice Chair), Liam Goodrich, Matthew Retallick, Betty Alberton and Sue Pyke (SAHA)
5. **MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:**
Minutes of meeting held 10th July 2019 be accepted as a true and accurate record.
Moved: Geoff Pope **Seconded:** Allyson Dutschke **carried**
6. **BUSINESS ARISING;**
Pauline gave an update regarding tree removal and replacement. This is a case by case basis e.g. one for one, reserves as needed and looking at hotspots.
7. **CORRESPONDENCE:**
Nil
8. **MEMBERS DISCUSSION**
 - **Ron Jones:**
 - Informed members of NAWMA's new phone number and each member received a business card.
 - Ron asked if we can have them to be a guest speaker.
 - Members agreed. **Action:** Ron to coordinate
 - **Coral Gooley:**
 - Paving of Longbridge Road is happening
 - Nature strip on Peachey Road from Swallowcliffe Road is being renewed

- **Shaun Barby:**
 - An idea to have the information trailer at the Smithfield market. **Action:** Shaun to explore and come back to CRG with some options
 - Can the Community Reference Group have information in the **Playford News? Action:** Rino to provide response back to CRG
 - Will there be an opportunity to have information about the Community Reference Group shown on the City of Playford Car Park? **Action Rino**
- **Pauline Frost:**
 - Justin Tomas sends his regards.
 - Will be attending the RAAF information regarding fire retardant at John McViety Centre two sessions 2.30 pm and 6 pm.
- **Maxwell Baumann:**
 - Spoke to Jeremy regarding the intersection of Peachey and Curtis Roads Traffic signal light
 - DPTI are looking at the problem
- **Allyson Dutschke:**
 - Attended SALA at Stretton Centre.
 - Took part in an art class.
 - Networking with other people present.
- **Kathy Reynolds:**
 - Asked if we could start at 6pm taking in account of travelling time.
 - Members agreed that this be an Agenda item for next meeting. **Action Rino and Ron**
- **Rino Pace:**
 - Asked which members need their name badges.

9. WORKSHOP DISCUSSION CONTINUED

- Roxanne Withers started this session by asking each member present to say what book, film or movie seen recently.
- All members imparted some very interesting items from books and film/movies seen.

Further information on this session to be added to the minutes
Summary of workshop notes to be provided.

10. **Meeting Closed:** 8.35 pm

11. **Next Meeting:** Wednesday 11th September 2019